MINUTES0 F
THE THIRD MEETING of the OTLEY COUNCIL OF CHRISTIAN CHURCHES 
held on the 9th May, 1966, in the Congregational Church premises, Otley, 
commencing at 7-45 p.m.

PRESENT:_ The Rev.S.Leon Cook (in the Chair), the Reverend Canon Clayton, the Rev.Harry Cooke, the Rev.Norman Forster, Captain Hornby, Messrs W.Teasdale, R. Wigglesworth, C.Moxon,J.Jenkins, Mrs Swales and Mrs Vance.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE were received from Father Backhouse and Mr.D.B. Good.
Mr.Cook opened the Meeting with prayer, and then welcomed all those present, extending a special welcome to Captain Hornby, who was representing the Salvation Army in Otley.

MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING
The Secretary read the Minutes of the Meeting held on the 7th February. Mr.Teasdale proposed that these Minutes be accepted, and this proposal was seconded and unanimously approved. Thanks were accorded to the Secretary.

MATTERS ARISING
With regard to the Open-Air Services held on Palm Sunday and Easter Sunday respectively, Mr.Cook said that first of all, he must offer grateful thanks to the representatives of the Roman Catholic Church for the preparation and distribution of the leaflets, and for the duplicated Orders of Service. We were also indebted to Mr.Good for his work in the construction of the wooden cross, its erection in the Market Place and subsequent removal and storage. Concerning publicity, the large posters had been excellent and once more, thanks were due to Mr.Good for taking care of these. Mr.Teasdale expressed disappointment at the handling of the Services by the Press. The Readers had performed their tasks well, and were clearly heard, although the amplifying apparatus supplied and erected by the Council was not all we had hoped for. Mr.Cook expressed his disappointment at the attendance of his own people at the first Service, the attendance being nothing at all compared with that of the Roman Catholic Church.
Mr.C.Moxon informed the Meeting that after all accounts had been paid, the Council remained solvent.

FUTURE PROGRAMME
Mr.Teasdale spoke about the number of un-named groups which were holding discussions in the town, and suggested that this was perhaps another source of supply for new ideas, and that these groups be contacted and encouraged to bring new Ideas to the Council of Churches.
Canon Clayton said that if there is to be a real understanding, and a realistic approach to Christian Unity, we must know exactly where we stand, and we must come to grips fairly soon, either in small groups in the home, or larger groups in the Church, or elsewhere.
The Rev.H.Cooke suggested that groups should get together and perhaps study, say an Epistle or Gospel, for say six months and then get together. A series of planned study could be drawn up by Father Backhouse and the other Clergy.

The Rev.N.Forster said that whilst he was in full agreement with this suggestion, he was personally simply deluged with Meetings of every kind, and could not possibly engage himself in any other.
The Rev.H.Cooke said that small groups would be best, say in private homes, and asked that representatives should endeavour to have existing groups in their respective Churches discuss this subject during the summer months, reporting back on their findings at the next Meeting.
Mr.Teasdale asked whether a poster with a simple Christian message could be displayed in house windows. This was left for further consideration at the next Meeting.

DATE OF NEXT MEETING
The date of the next Meeting was fixed for Monday the 10th October, 1966, at 7-45 p.m- in the Congregational Church premises.
There being no further business, Mr.Cook closed the Meeting with the Benediction.
[image: image1.jpg]AL onn. ==/ 2T

coceetDeotsrssbeseintiol et reveid




